City of Haines Newsletter
May 2016
Welcome to your City’s newsletter. In an attempt for better communication, your Mayor, City Council and City employees would like to give updates and announcements for the benefit of the citizens. The newsletter is now posted on the City web site at: www.cityofhainesor.org.  
Recycle Center
There have been some necessary changes made at the Haines Recycle Center. The City has an agreement with Baker Sanitary to dispose of the recyclable materials deposited at the Haines Recycle Center. Baker Sanitary is no longer able to take co-mingled (mixed) recyclables. All recyclables must be sorted according to the following guidelines. Please read the signs at the center and only place the acceptable materials in each container. There is a large bin for cardboard only, a smaller bin for glass only and roll carts for each item listed: milk jugs, mixed plastic, mixed paper, tin, aluminum, magazines and newspapers. Each row is marked with the appropriate signage. The City appreciates your cooperation in this matter. 
Remember that it is illegal to dump non-recyclable items in the bins or on the ground at the Recycle Center, violators will be prosecuted. Please keep in mind that the area is under surveillance. The City is also asking for help monitoring the Recycle Center, if you see anyone dumping something other than normal recyclable items please contact the Haines City Hall or the Baker County Sheriff's Department. 
Budget Committee Meeting
A public meeting of the Budget Committee for the City of Haines, Baker County, State of Oregon, to discuss the budget for the fiscal year July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 will be held at the Haines City Hall, 819 Front St. Haines, Oregon. The meeting will take place on May 24, 2016 at 6:00 pm.

The purpose of the meeting is to receive the budget message and to receive comments from the public on the budget.  A copy of the budget document may be obtained on or after May 17, 2016 at the Haines City Hall at 819 Front Street.

Landfill Schedule

The Landfill will be open the First and Third Saturdays of the month. The hours of operation will be 9:00 am to 1:00 pm. The Landfill will be open May 7th and May 21st this month. There will be a free dump day May 14th for residents inside the City limits. One level pickup load only. Other closures are possible due to weather conditions so please check for updates at 541-856-3366 and press #2 for Landfill. The message will indicate if the Landfill is open or closed.
Community Yard Sale
The Community Yard Sale will be held May 7th. There is a sign-up sheet at the City Hall. To be included on the map you must be on the list by May 2nd. The maps will be available in front of City Hall at 7:00 am the day of the Yard Sale. 
Dog Control Officer
The City is asking for a volunteer that is willing to serve as the Dog Control Officer. This is an appointed position which requires taking an Oath of Office. The Officer must be willing to take dog complaints,
speak with the parties involved, write citations and possibly appear in Court. This position also requires finding the owners of lost dogs or dogs running at large and searching for missing dogs.
Mayor Jim Brown will be handling any dog complaints or issues until a new Dog Control Officer can be appointed. Jim can be reached at 541-519-0334.
2016 Dog License
It is time to purchase 2016 license(s) for your dog(s). It is a requirement to have your dog(s) licensed with the City of Haines. If you have unlicensed dog(s) you are in violation of the City's Dog Ordinance and could be subject to a fine. Licenses can be purchased at City Hall, please bring proof of current rabies vaccination. 
2016 ATV License
It is also time to purchase your 2016 ATV license. In order to ride an ATV on City Streets it must be licensed with the City. Licenses can be purchased at City Hall for $5.00 and must be renewed annually. 
The next Council Meeting will be held Tuesday, May 17, 2016 at 7:00 pm.  Thank you for reading and until next time, enjoy living in Haines.
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